MD Chapter Position Statement on Bill Raising the Standard of Proof for Emergency care
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Bill:

House Bill 1230 – Courts – Health Care Injuries – Standard of Proof  for Liability for Emergency Care

 

Committee:
House Judiciary Committee



The Honorable Joe Vallario, Chair

 

Date:

March 15, 2005

 

Position:
SUPPORT
 

Maryland ACEP represents the interests of emergency physicians and their patients throughout the State of Maryland.  Our mission is the preservation of quality emergency care, patient advocacy, emergency medical training, and continuing education for emergency physicians, nurses, and technicians. The college promotes policy that preserves the integrity of emergency medicine.

 

Emergency physicians proudly serve as the safety net for our community, providing care for everyone, including the poor, uninsured, and the disenfranchised.  We cannot and do not deny care to anyone; all stabilizing medical care including x-rays, lab work and consulting of specialists cannot be delayed to inquire about methods of payment or of insurance coverage.  

 

House Bill 1230 provides that unless the factual findings about an act or omission are supported by clear and convincing evidence, an individual is not civilly liable for an act or omission in providing assistance or medical aid to a victim in a medical facility, if: (1) the victim initially visited the emergency department of the facility requesting examination or treatment for an emergency medical condition; (2) the individual is a health care provider; (3) the act or omission is not one of gross negligence; (4) the timing and type of diagnosis and treatment are not affected by financial considerations; and (5) the individual is acting in full compliance with the federal Emergency Medical Treatment and Active Labor Act (EMTALA) and the regulations adopted under the Act.  

 

This would impact not just emergency physicians, but all health care professionals that provide EMTALA mandated care in the emergency department: on-call specialists, neurosurgeons, obstetricians, orthopedists, etc.  Currently, fewer specialists are willing to take call in the ED and many are reducing their privileges within the hospital to avoid handling certain procedures from the ED because of increased risk.  House Bill 2, from the Special Session, did not provide incentives for specialists to begin taking calls again in the Emergency Department, House Bill 1230 will.
 

Maryland’s EDs bear the brunt of the burden of the medical malpractice crisis, as physicians close their practices and/or move out of state.  As patient access to primary care becomes more and more limited the only recourse will be to go to the emergency department, where conditions are already strained due to overcrowding, and high levels of under and uncompensated care.
 

We request a favorable report on HB 1230.  Thank you for your consideration.
